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Received November 16, 2021 

Hi Julie 

I received your letter dated November 3, 2021. I own one of the lots on John Wilson Place, 

where the request for a dev. variance permit has been applied for. I have a few comments. 

There was and is a reason for zoning Bylaw R-1-HCA to have a minimum frontage of 18.28m. 

Was the reason for this by-law 

1. Parking in a cul-d-sac?

2. Emergency vehicle access?

3. Garbage Truck turning radius?

I currently live in a cul-d-sac in Nanaimo which allowed a recent suite to be constructed in an 

existing home. All 3 of the points above are now a problem. Not to mention the road hockey 

games have moved to the upper cul-d-sac due to all the vehicles.  

I don't want to hurt someone looking for a mortgage helper, but there were lots for sale on John 

Wilson Place on the straight stretch that had the allowable frontage. They were the last to sell.  

In Closing I would hope Council will reject the variance. 

Thank You  

Michael Shepherd 
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